
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – May 5, 2008 

 

Present:      Richard Bielefield, Harry L. Reid, John J. Strasser 

        Jennifer Gaudette 

 

Guests:       Chief Wentworth. Sandra Coffin White 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Selectmen will not be meeting on Monday, May 26
th

 in observance of the Memorial 

Day Holiday.   The Town Clerk/Tax Collector’s Office will also be closed. 

 

CHIEF WENTWORTH met with the Selectmen on Police Department business. 

 

The Selectmen signed an Intent to Cut Wood or Timber for Richard & Leticia Burwell on 

Map 221 Lot 6 and Map 228 Lots 1 & 9. 

 

The Selectmen approved a building permit for Russ Gaitskill for a woodshed on his 

property located on Dyke Road, Map 230 Lot 22.   

 

The Selectmen approved the use of the Sugar Hill Meetinghouse as an alternate location 

in case of rain for the Graves/Maycock wedding on May 25 

 

The Selectmen approved the use of the Sugar Hill Meetinghouse on August 23
rd

 for a 

concert by Victoria Cole. 

 

The Selectmen held a Discretionary Preservation Easement Hearing for the Sandra White 

property located on Map 213, Lot 1.  This property is known as the Iris Farm located on 

Route 117.  After minimal discussion the Selectmen on a motion by Mr. Reid, seconded 

by Mr. Bielefield approved the property for the easement.  The land owner must have the 

easement drawn up by their legal counsel and the assessor will review the property. 

 

The Selectmen will send letters out on two recently constructed new homes that are 

currently occupied but do not have an Occupancy Certificate from the Town.  

 

MR. REID made a motion to accept the minutes of April 28, 2008 seconded by MR. 

BIELEFIELD.  The motion was approved unanimously. 

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. STRASSER made a motion to adjourn, 

seconded by MR. BIELEFIELD, the meeting was adjourned at 6:40 PM. The next 

scheduled meeting will be on Monday, May 12, 2008 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 

5:30 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 



 

 

 


